

Greenmount Primary School

NO. 14

3 0 A U G U S T 2 0 1 7

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

School Review

Lost Property

Farewell I

Room 9
Waterwise
Presentation

Calendar of Events

Merit Awards

Website Stars

Swimming 3

Science Week

Canteen

P&C News

Uniform Shop 4

Earn and Learn 5

Bendigo Bank 5

Community 5 News

Dear Greenmount families

School Review

A big thank you is extended to parents, community members, staff and students who met with the Review Team who visited our school last week. Mr Rixon and Mrs Jackson were very impressed with the openness, enthusiasm and thoughtfulness demonstrated by everyone they had the opportunity to speak with. Over the two days, the Review Team visited classrooms and met with representative groups to gather information about Greenmount Primary School, particularly how we are progressing towards achieving targets outlined on our Business Plan 2015-2017. They were provided with a great insight into school processes and also afforded the opportunity to experience our wonderful sense of community! It is expected that early next term, their report and findings will be available for sharing with the School Board and all members of our school community.

LOST PROPERTY

Last week, our student councillors sorted the mountain of clothing collecting in the Lost Property baskets. Where possible, school jumpers and other uniform items were returned to owners. Unfortunately the bulk of clothing did not have identifiable names on them and we still have two baskets filled with uniform items – many in excellent condition.

If you are aware that your child has misplaced a school top or trackie pants, please check the baskets located in the Admin doorway. Any items not claimed over the next few days will be donated to the school's uniform shop.





It is with great sadness that we wish a fond farewell to Mrs Vicki Lewis who has worked at our school for 12 years. Thank you for your outstanding work. We will all miss your friendly, happy nature. Mrs Lewis has secured a position at Wembley Downs Primary School working, once again, as a Special Educational Needs Education Assistant. We wish her all the best in her new job. Good Luck!!!!

50—68 Innamincka Road GREENMOUNT 6056 9294 1155 Email School : greenmount.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Email Principal : lucy.webb@education.wa.edu.au
Website : www.greenmountps.wa.edu.au



Please SMS if your child is absent,: name, class and reason.

SMS 0438 944 516

PAGE 2

Room 9 Assembly

An energetic and entertaining assembly was enjoyed by all last Friday when Room 9 presented an item around a 'waterwise' theme. The assembly was part of Greenmount Primary school being recognised for its 10th year as a waterwise school. In attendance were Hon. Michelle Roberts MLA, Mr Russell Lamb and Ms Emma Williams from the Water Corporation.



The school foyer has also been decked out with celebratory balloons and beautiful work completed by the Year 2 and Year 3 students of Room 9. Photos and details will be up on our website shortly.

Lucy Webb



Reminder to all current Kindy Parents that you must confirm, at the front office, your child's Pre-Primary place for 2018.

Please mark these dates on your Calendars

Tuesday 5th September P&C Meeting

Safety House Sausage Sizzle

Friday 8th September Room 8 Assembly

Safety House Incursion Yellow Dress Up Day Swimming Lessons

Week 9 and Week 10 Swimming Lessons Friday 22 September Room 14 Assembly

LAST DAY OF TERM 3

Tuesday 10th October FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 FOR STUDENTS

Fantastic effort everyone!

MERIT AWARDS

Friday 25th August

Rm	1	Lucy Morris	Dakota McGowan
Rm	3	Kaylah Callaghan	Breeanna Egan
Rm	5	Zion Nyakpo	Seth Kelly
Rm	6	Arron Spurr	Oliver Nebel
		Mikayla Murray	
Rm	7	McKenzie Lineham	Oscar Prentice
Rm	9	Indie Montgomery	Chase Armstrong
Rm	11	Macayla Smith	Billy Reynolds
Rm	12	Paige Loam	Georgia Murray
Rm	14	Tyler Harris	Sienna Green
Rm	15	Chenoa Olsen	
Rm	17	Joseph Roan	Heather Babb

Please take the time to look at these new items on our website:-

Class Items

Recent News

Art News

Waterwise Presentation to follow shortly

Music News

Room 8 Class Activities

Room 8 Art Gallery Excursion

Room 12 Term 3 Activities



SWIMMING REMINDER

PLEASE HAND IN ALL SWIMMING MONEY TO THE CLASSROOM TEACHER AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. \$40 PER STUDENT. THANK YOU

Timetable Week 9 and Week 10 - Term 3

Lesson times	Room Numbers
9.25 - 10.05	1, 8, 14
10.10 - 10.50	3, 9, 15
10.55 - 11.35	5, 10, 11
12.05 - 12.45	6, 17
12.50 - 1.30	7, 12



Science Week 2017!



Much fun and learning was had during this year's Science Week at GPS. Every student in the school got to make ooey gooey slime while learning about this fun chemical reaction and using their observational skills and language in a very hands-on chemistry activity. Thanks to all the teachers who made time for this fun science in their busy schedules.

The canteen ladies were well and truly swept off their feet on Thursday as they served up over 130 Science Week Meal Deals! A huge thanks to Toni for joining in with the Science Week fun.

Well done to all the students who put in entries for the colouring in competition...judging was really hard as the quality was super high! Congratulations to the winners from each year level.

A huge number of quiz entries came in from junior, middle and upper groups and it looks like we have a big number of budding biologists coming up from the junior primary. Well done to the winners of the guizzes!

Mrs McGlew [©]



CANTEEN

Canteen is now open on a Monday and also Wednesday to Friday. Thank you Toni





Uniform Shop

The Uniform shop is open on a Wednesday morning from 8.30—9.15am and a Thursday afternoon from 2.30 to 3.15pm (next to Room 5).

















P & C News

GREENMOUNT PRIMARY SCHOOL P & C Thank You!



Thank you to everyone in the school community for their contributions of re-gift for a reason items, business donations and coming along on the night to support the quiz night. With your help we managed to raise \$5000!

September is Safety House Month

Safety House Art Competition - Last chance to email through your entries, they must be received by Friday 1st September safety@safetyhousewa.org.au

Sausage Sizzle - On Tuesday 5th September the Safety House Committee will hold a sausage sizzle for lunch. Order Forms to be returned by 1st September, Sausage sizzle \$2.50, Juice \$1.50.

Safety House Dress Up Day

Friday 8th September is Yellow Dress Up Day. Gold coin donation.

Safety House Show - Students from Kindy to Year 3 will attend the Safety House Show on Friday 8th September at 9.15am. Parents and Caregivers and children from the Kindy Group A (with a parent/caregiver) are also welcome to attend.

Contact Number Cards - Orders for the Contact Number Cards are closed. Cards will be sent home with students as soon as they are produced.

More information on other Safety House Month activities to come.

Uniform Shop Sale Items

Last chance for discontinued \$5 Uniform Shop items, pop into the shop Thursday afternoon between 2.30pm and 3.15pm. Limited Stock sizes and availability.

Grants Coordinator

The P&C are looking for a Grants Coordinator, if you think that you have some time, computer skills and are available to complete Grant Applications on the behalf of the P&C then please email president@gpspnc.org.au

Book Club

Issue 6 catalogues have been delivered to classes. Cash orders (sorry, no cheques) are due Monday 4th September. LOOP online orders (credit card payment) close 4pm Tuesday 5th September. Thank you.

The next P&C Meeting will be held on
Tuesday 5th September at 6.30pm in the Staff Room.
Please use the service entry and park on the basketball courts.
Everyone Welcome!

WOOLWORTH'S EARN AND LEARN!



You can help your school get cool new equipment. Start collecting today, one sticker for every \$10 spent. Place your sticker sheet in the Earn and Learn Collection boxes located at the front office, Woolworth's Midland Gate, Woolworth's Centre Point and Woolworth's Mundaring.

School Banking—Monday 4th September, 8am to 9am in the front office. Kiera will be attending to open Piggy Saver accounts for any parent who is interested.



Are you interested in Opening a Piggy Saver account with Bendigo Bank?

Our Piggy Saver account is fee free and children receive a free Piggy money box upon opening the account. A perfect way to start saving for that something special. You will be amazed at how quickly a few dollars each week can add up!

We attend Greenmount Primary School every Monday, in the library. Whilst at the school we will be able to accept deposits, and each deposit earns a stamp on your 'consistent saver card'. Once you have 10 stamps you will have earnt a small reward.

Also, children receive a gift each year on their Birthday up to 10 years of age!

All withdrawals will need to be done in branch at 6945 Great Eastern Highway, Mundaring or at one of our many other branches.

All accounts require 100 points of ID as follows:

Student: *Passport = 100 points, *0-7 years Birth Certificate = 100 points, *7+ years Birth certificate = 80 points.

Parent/ Guardian: *Passport = 100 points, *Drivers Licence = 100 points, *Medicare Card = 20 points.

All documents must be the originals for us to take certified copies.

If you have any questions please call us at the branch on 08 92950744.

